

ALLEGHENY

April 15, 2022

Mr. Lee Bahl GenOn Holdings, LLC 1360 Post Oak Boulevard Suite 2000 Houston, TX 77056

RE: Termination of Cheswick Generating Station Title V Operating Permit #0054c

Dear Mr. Bahl:

Per a request received on February 28, 2022, the Allegheny County Health Department is formally terminating the Title V Air Operating Permit for the GenOn facility in Cheswick, PA (#0054-OP17c, issued November 21, 2017 and amended April 1, 2022). It was confirmed on April 1, 2022 that all operations had ceased and that ownership of the property had been transferred from GenOn Holdings to the Cheswick Environmental Redevelopment Group, LLC.

Please note that GenOn is still responsible for submitting the following reports to ACHD for the time period of January 1, 2022 through April 1, 2022:

- Certification of Compliance by March 1, 2023
- Emissions Inventory Report by March 15, 2023
- Final quarterly report by March 31, 2023

If you have any questions concerning this matter, or if I can be of further assistance, please feel free to give me a call at (412) 578-7981.

Yours very truly,

JoAnn Truchan, PE

Section Chief, Engineering

cc:

William McGraw, GenOn David S. Cramer, GenOn





DEBRA BOGEN, MD, FAAP, FABM, DIRECTOR
ALLEGHENY COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT
AIR QUALITY PROGRAM

301 39TH STREET • CLACK HEALTH CENTER • BUILDING 7 PITTSBURGH, PA 15201-1811

PHONE (412) 578-8103 • Fax (412) 578-8144 24-HR (412) 687-ACHD (2243) WWW.ALLEGHENYCOUNTY.US/HEALTHDEPARTMENT



Dettlinger, Carl

From: Truchan, JoAnn

Sent: Friday, April 15, 2022 11:45 AM

To: McGraw, William P.; Cramer, David; AQ Permits

Cc: Hepler, Stephen; Burger, Riley

Subject: Termination of Cheswick Title V Operating Permit cheswick termination letter 2022-04-15.pdf

Bill,

Please find attached a letter of termination for the GenOn Cheswick Title V Operating Permit. A hardcopy of this letter is being sent to Mr. Lee Bahl.

Please note that GenOn is still responsible for submitting the following reports to ACHD for the time period of January 1, 2022 through April 1, 2022:

- Certification of Compliance by March 1, 2023
- Emissions Inventory Report by March 15, 2023
- Final quarterly report by March 31, 2023

I do not have any contact information for the purchasing company, so please feel free to share this letter with them.

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me. --JoAnn



JoAnn Truchan, MPM, PE Section Chief, Engineering Air Quality Program 301 39th Street, Building #7 Pittsburgh, PA 15201-1811 412.578.7981

fax: 412.578.8144